## President PHILIP RUMORE





October 20, 2015

BUFFALO TEACHERS FEDERATION, INC

271 PORTER AVENUE BUFFALO, N.Y. 14201 (716) 881-54-00 FAX (716) 881-6678

**MEMO TO:** All Buffalo Teachers

**FROM:** Philip Rumore, President, BTF

**RE:** Extension of SLO/LMA Deadline

In response to our concerns relating to the data dashboard malfunction last weekend, we received word last evening that the deadline to submit SLOs/LMAs had been extended to **Friday, October 30, 2015**. Lead evaluators (administrators) will have until Monday, December 7, 2015.

Please see the correspondence below. It was also emailed by the District to you and administrators.

PR:su

\_\_\_\_\_\_

From: Morris, Genelle E.

**Sent:** Monday, October 19, 2015 5:10 PM **To:** Principals - All: Assistant Principals - All

Cc: Office of School Leadership; Office of Shared Accountability; CURRICULUM,

ASSESSMENT AND INSTRUCTION

Subject: IMPORTANT Change: SLO/LMA Submission/Approval Deadlines

Good evening everyone,

As a result of system outages that occurred over the weekend, the deadline for teachers to submit the SLO/LMAs has been extended by one week to **Friday, October 30, 2015.** 

To accommodate the extension in the deadline for teachers, lead evaluators will also have an additional week to approve the SLO/LMAs. This new date to approve SLOs/LMAs is now **Monday, December 7.** 

After October 30, if teachers experience any extenuating circumstances, lead evaluators should address the issues on a case by case basis. Please contact the Office of Shared Accountability if you require further support.

Let me know if you have questions. Please share this with your teachers - I will send this out district wide tomorrow.

Thank you.

Fortune favors the prepared mind. Louis Pasteur

Dr. Genelle Morris
Assistant Superintendent of Shared Accountability/Chief Information Officer
Office of Shared Accountability
808 City Hall
Buffalo, NY 14202
(716) 816-3035 (office)
(716) 712-4314 (cell)
(716) 851-3044 (fax)